
Nondiscrimination Policy 

 
PAU is an equal opportunity institution of higher education and employer and is firmly committed to non-discrimination in its 
delivery of educational services and employment practices. In compliance with all applicable federal and state laws, such 
decisions will be made irrespective of the individual’s race, color, religion, religious creed, ancestry, national origin, age (except 
for minors), sex, marital status, citizenship status, military service status, sexual orientation, gender identity, medical condition 
(cancer-related or genetic condition), disability and/or any another status protected by law. When necessary, PAU will 
reasonably accommodate individuals with disabilities if the individual is otherwise qualified to meet the fundamental 
requirements and aspects of the program and safely perform all essential functions, without undue hardship to the College 
and/or without altering fundamental aspects of its educational program. 
A qualified disabled student or applicant who requires an accommodation and is otherwise unaware of the appropriate process 
should contact the PAU Associate Director of Student Services at the Office of Student Disability Services and request such 
accommodation in writing and in a timely fashion, that is, well before the accommodation is needed. PAU will then work with 
the student or applicant to identify the existing barrier(s), and will also identify the possible accommodation, if any, that would 
eliminate the barrier(s). If the accommodation is reasonable, effective and will not alter a fundamental aspect of the 
educational program or otherwise impose an undue hardship, and/or there are not equivalent alternatives, PAU will offer to 
make an accommodation. Please read further details in this handbook. 
Further inquiries regarding the School's equal opportunity policies or the filing of grievances, or requests for copies of the 
School's grievance procedures covering discrimination complaints may be directed to the Provost, who is the coordinator for 
matters pertaining to Title IX, Section 504, and Title VI, as follows: Provost, Palo Alto University, 1791 Arastradero Road, Palo 
Alto, California 94304, (650) 433-3830. (pg 19) 


